
 

 
 
 

September 23, 2022 
 
 

NH Pharmacy Board  
c/o Office of Professional Licensure and Certification 
7 Eagle Square 
Concord, NH 03301 

 
  Re: Conditional Approval Confirmation of Final Proposal 2022-15 

 

Dear Board Members: 

At its meeting on September 16, 2022, the Joint Legislative Committee on Administrative Rules 
(Committee) voted, pursuant to RSA 541-A:13, V(a), to conditionally approve Final Proposal 2022-15 of 
the NH Pharmacy Board containing rule Ph 2500 relative to automated pharmacy systems. The 
Committee’s approval was conditioned on amending Final Proposal 2022-15 as specified in the Board’s 
conditional approval request dated September 6, 2022. 

 
 On September 22, 2022, our office received your written response indicating how Final Proposal 
2022-15 was amended in accordance with the conditional approval.  We have reviewed the explanation 
pursuant to RSA 541-A:13, V(a), and have determined that Final Proposal 2022-15 has been amended in 
accordance with the conditional approval and RSA 541-A:13, V(a).  Therefore, you may now adopt and file 
the rules in Final Proposal 2022-15, as amended. 
 
 If you have any questions concerning the provisions of RSA 541-A, please contact me at 
kim.reeve@leg.state.nh.us.  
 

Sincerely, 

 
Kim Reeve 
Committee Attorney 

 
 

cc: Gretchen Hamel, Program Specialist IV 
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